
 

 

 
September 16, 2013 
 
 
Fair Political Practices Commission 
428 J St, Ste 800 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
 
 Re: Online Political Communications Disclosure 
 
Dear Chair and Commissioners:  
 
The public has a right to know if the communications they’re watching or reading have been paid 
for.  
 
Campaigns once relied on US mail and television network broadcasts to deliver advertising to 
thousands or millions of Californians at a time. FPPC regulations set strict guidelines about what 
information those TV and radio ads, as well as newspaper and internet sites, postcards and 
posters must disclose at the point of contact with a voter.  
 
Now, voters get more and more of their political information from online sources like blogs and 
social media, but the rules for disclosure for paid online communications remain in the Wild 
West.   
 
When a political hack gets paid to post commentary on a candidate or ballot measure, there is 
currently no requirement he acknowledge those payments. This loophole in the law does a great 
disservice to California voters. It is especially troubling in a time when the lines between 
professional journalists, weekend bloggers and paid spokespeople have become so blurred. How 
can voters decide what messenger to believe if they don’t know who’s speaking? 
 
Proposed regulation 18421.5 would go a long way to make transparency and accountability a 
reality for the information voters obtain online.  
 
I would also like to express our strong support for a key amendment proposed last month, to 
waive the campaign reporting requirement for those paid bloggers who agree to disclose they 
have been paid at the point of contact with the public, instead of buried in a campaign report 
many weeks or months later. Real-time disclosure is and should be the end goal. Although point 
of contact disclosure should be mandatory, this amendment takes an important first step.  
 
The political bloggers and consultants from both sides of the aisle who have repeatedly spoken 
against this reform are the poster children for why greater disclosure of payments for online 
communications is necessary. Journalists have an obligation to be truthful – political bloggers 
follow no such code yet try to hide behind the same first amendment protections. It’s time to 
make them tell us who’s paying for it.  



 
 
Thank you for considering our views. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Carmen Balber  
 
 




